	
	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE DEPUTY DIRECTOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES AND CITY SOLICITOR

To the: Lead Member Customer and Support Services

On:


3rd October, 2005

TITLE: Fees for Marriages at Approved Premises

RECOMMENDATIONS:  
To update structure of fees for attendance at Approved Premises.  The fees to come into force from 5th December 2005 as follows:

Wedding Ceremonies Monday to Thursday

£203.50

Wedding Ceremonies Fridays



£213.50

Wedding Ceremonies Saturdays


£233.50

Wedding Ceremonies Sundays/Bank Holidays
£273.50

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:
Statutory fees for ceremonies at the Register Office are set by the General Register Office and are due to increase with effect from 5th December 2005 with the introduction of the Civil Partnership Act 2004.  To keep in line with equalities and ensure all fees are the same for Civil Partnerships and Wedding Ceremonies it is recommended to increase our fees at this time by £10.00 per ceremony.  This is following a benchmarking exercise with neighbouring authorities ensuring the new rates remain competitive.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

Fees Report 2003

Benchmarking information with GM Authorities

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Payment is made from customers to the BMD budget

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Consultation with Alan Eastwood

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Fees determined following benchmarking exercise with neighbouring authorities

CONTACT OFFICER:
Rebecca Wardley

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
All

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:


 DETAILS:
Fees at Approved Venues were increased slightly in April 2004 for Saturday, Sundays and Bank Holidays only.  There were no plans to increase the fees for the next financial year but following the introduction of Civil Partnerships from December this year, the General Register Office has increased the fees for Register Office weddings to the same as the fees set for Civil Partnerships. The fee for a marriage ceremony or Civil Partnership formation at the Register Office is £40.00.  The Local Authority determines fees for attendance at Approved Premises.

It would seem appropriate to increase all fees at this time rather than waiting until next April for a further increase.  The increase to fees will remain a profit to the authority, as the fixed fees paid to Registrars for attending the weddings will remain unchanged at this stage.  

Benchmarking with neighbouring authorities has allowed us to set the fees at comparable rates.  Some authorities have set fees for the next three years with an increase each year but Salford has no plans to do this therefore remaining competitive and maintaining the policy of offering a quality service and value for money.

The fees from other comparable authorities are as follows:

AUTHORITY

MON-FRI

SAT

SUN/BANK HOL

BOLTON

£215


£240

£270

BURY


£203.50

£203.50
£253.50

MANCHESTER
£253.50

£298.50
£353.50

OLDHAM

£237.50

£237.50
£276.50

ROCHDALE

£280.50

£298.50
£302.50

STOCKPORT

£183.50

£273.50
£323.50

TRAFFORD

£193.50

£223.50
£273.50

WIGAN

£203.50

£203.50
£243.50

Customers who have already booked ceremonies for next year have been warned about a possible price increase, and as is common practice, have been advised the increase will be between £10 - £20.  However, as the increase in fees is recommended to be introduced at the same time as Civil Partnership Ceremonies, the customers need to be advised as soon as possible about the fee increase.

